
Minutes

Regular Meeting

June 8, 2015

Board of

Supervisors:

Mike Brandt - Chair Judy Hamilton – Clerk

Jerry Bohnsack – Vice Chair Amy Donovan - Treasurer

Josh Thompson - Supervisor Steve Reilly – Road Overseer

Board Chair Mike Brandt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., with the Pledge of

Allegiance. All Board members were present.

Chairman Brandt addressed the group who had assembled to inquire as to the extent of

roadwork planned for Nelson Drive. Brandt said while inspecting the road with Steve Reilly, he

felt guard rails may be beneficial in some areas and looked into the cost.

Mr. Reilly had obtained quotes for repairing Nelson Drive, Nelson Trail and Nelson Fork, Deer

Trail and Placid Lake Drive. As the cost of repairs to Nelson did not include the entire length of

the road, and residents agreed it was needed, the Board directed Mr. Reilly to bring quotes for

the entire road to the meeting in July, meanwhile having culverts replaced that needed

immediate attention.

The Board agreed to hold the public meeting regarding the revocation of County Road 135 in

conjunction with its Regular Meeting July 13, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved unanimously with a motion by Josh Thompson

and a second by Jerry Bohnsack.

The Treasurer’s report was approved, with a motion by Brandt and a second by Bohnsack.

Claims were paid with a motion by Brandt and a second by Thompson.

Brandt supplied copies of a letter from attorney Troy Gilchrest to Carlson Timber and Land

Clearing, requesting the approval of a road use agreement that would be agreeable to both the

Timber Company and the Township. Mr. Hudson, of Carlson Timber had assured the Board that

his company would repair any damages to Oreland Mine Road while timber clearing and hauling

takes place.



David Gray addressed the Board again requesting reconsideration of the Board’s policy on taking

over roads within development. Gray emphasized that he and the other residents on Cascade

Court pay their fair share of taxes, but do not have the benefit of township services, such as

snow removal. The Board agreed to revisit the policy at its meeting in July.

Gray also informed the Board that the contract renewal for the township’s website was due, and

the Board approved the renewal for $170.00, with a motion by Bohnsack and a second by

Thompson.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Hamilton,

Clerk


